RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

November 12, 2009

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on November 12, 2009. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:50.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Dawn Stith, Karen Arant, Annette Reesor and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carlena Sheeran, Stephanie Lucas, Helene Harris, Joe Carter, Pam Johns, Amanda Johnson.

INSTRUCTION/INSTRUCTIONAL COMMITTEE REPORT

Amanda Johnson presented the Instruction/Instructional Committee Report to the committee.  The Math Wall of Fame is up and running.  The Writing Wall of Fame breakfast went well this morning.  Regarding the shelves for the book storage room, we are now ready to purchase them.  The committee is anxious to get the room organized.  We are also working on improving our system for delegation of textbooks.   

CURRICULUM/TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE REPORT

Ms. Johns presented the report to the committee.  The next AR party is Dec 17. We will show the movie “Tale of Despero”.  KETS money is in, but we do not know yet how much we will be receiving.  We have sent a wish list to Technology.  We need more document cameras, teacher stations, and additional memory for the Dell 280’s.  We have had an issue with the cable boxes in the classrooms, so we will need to replace those.

CSIP COMPONENTS

Response to the teacher CSIP surveys has been improving.  Ms. Gillespie, our GT teacher has been the only non-responder, which is due to the fact that she is only here one day a week and it is hard to make contact with her.  Some of the items may need further clarification.

ESS AND TITLE I STAFF

Ms. Harris presented the status of recent staffing.  Ms. Lynette Ellis has been hired as part-time ESS assistant.  Ms. Tamara Corbin and Ms. Pam Baxter have been hired as part-time Title I assistants.  We will be able to hire another assistant soon.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the hirings.  Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

TITLE I

Parent Involvement Policy was presented to the committee by Ms. Harris.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the policy after we change “Exit Expectations” to Core Content.  Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

Parent Involvement Activities were reviewed by the committee.  Math night in the spring will be held so that the teachers will have a chance to explain Everyday Math to the parents.  After this year, Math night will be held in the fall so that parents will have an earlier orientation of the program.  Ms. Arant made a motion to approve the schedule.  Ms. Reesor seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

Title I budget was reviewed by the committee.  We do have more money than we anticipated, so we will be able to hire another assistant.  This leaves $3367 for supplies.  More Elmos may be purchased.  Ms. Arant made a motion to approve the budget.  Ms. Stith seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes were reviewed by the committee.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORTS

The committee reviewed the September and October Financial Reports.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

The committee reviewed accident reports since our September meeting.  There were 13 accidents on the playground, one in the gym, two in the classrooms, one in the restroom, two in the cafeteria and one on the sidewalk.

SCHOOL SUCCESSES AND GOALS

· Karen Arant, 4th grade teacher, participated in the Susan G. Komen 3 day Walk for a Cure for Breast Cancer.  Rineyville School collected a total of $1,000 for the cause.

· The following have become Ky. Colonels this year:  Officer Bud Baumgardner, Crystal Ryan, Stephanie Lucas and Helene Harris.

· Participated in Red Ribbon Week The winners of the poster contest were as follows.  K-1: Preston Harris; Grades 2-3: Hannah Carlottie; Grades 4-5:  Alicia Lugo-Santiago. 

The winners of the door contest were as follows. Primary grand champion:  Mr. Duda’s class; Intermediate grand champion:  Ms. Miller’s class; Special area grand champion:  Ms. Johns.

· Hannah Carlotti was a winner of the Veteran’s Day Program poster contest.

· The PTA held another successful Fall Festival on Nov. 6.  Proceeds were almost $8000, not including the Silent Auction, which has not been calculated yet. We held an Awards Night to recognize the students who excelled in testing by awarding them a trophy and a chance to win several bicycles.  219 students received awards.

CSIP

The CSIP Plan will be due on Dec. 10.  Math is a main area of focus.  Test scores for free and reduced lunch students are one of our main concerns.  The percentage of free and reduced lunch students is 48%.  Disabilities is also an area of concern.  We must keep up to date with our Literacy First training and re-training.  Ms. Lucas stated that we need to review our vision and mission.  “Reaching Every Student” (RES, Rineyville Elementary School) could be our logo/slogan.

SBDM POLICIES AND PROCEDURES


We need to decide which kit to order so that we can proceed with revisions of the policies and procedures.

TRAINING

All members have received SBDM Training except for Ms. Parris.  She must complete her training asap so that we can stay within compliance of the SBDM regulations.  Several reminders have been sent.

OTHER BUSINESS

· School Report Card is due in December.
· We had to hire a replacement for Connie Vitittow, who has retired.  We have hired Nikeisha Titus.  Ms. Arant made a motion to approve the hiring of Nikeisha Titus.  Ms.Reesor seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.
· Mr. Coffey mentioned that the SBDM Committee needs to have a meeting every month.
· Ms. Stith has compiled an information sheet for us to hand to visitors to the SBDM meetings.

 Staff Concerns were presented to the committee by Ms. Arant and Ms. Stith.

· Ms. Stith discussed the fact that we will be getting a new KG teacher, but only get a half-time assistant for the new room.  Options were discussed regarding filling the rest of the day with other assistants.  

· 4th and 5th grade teachers also need more help.

· Teachers have asked how the stimulus money has been spent.  This has been outlined in our SBDM minutes, which is available on-line.  Ms. Stith asked that this be explained at a faculty meeting.

· Special area teachers are sending students back to teachers during their planning time if they have a problem with the student.  Mr. Coffey will address this at a faculty meeting.

· Some students are not allowed to participate in the seasonal program, and teachers need to agree on how to handle that situation.  Mr. Coffey will discuss this with the teachers involved.

· There are still not enough working headphones for the computer labs.  Ms. Yates will find out if any more need to be ordered and proceed.

· AR parties are running into specials times and then the students are not going to class correctly.  

· Print order slips need to be more accessible.

· Some teachers want assistant trainings during school sessions to be announced well in advance or be held outside of school hours and be included in assistant PD hours.  These include Confidentiality training and Testing Modification trainings.

· Teachers of older students are objecting to children being called out of class to run errands.  This started by teachers wanting to give rewards to students for turning in work, etc.  The office staff thought they wanted to let students run errands.  

· Phone calls are still being put through to classrooms.

· One teacher was concerned that because so many extra activities occur, there is not time to cover core content.

· One teacher is concerned about how many special needs students are in the classroom.  We are close to getting another special needs teacher.

· Some teachers think that the staff potluck was a great idea, but for the late arrivals, the food is either cold or gone.

· One teacher thinks that we are the only school that does not allow refrigerators in the classrooms.

· One teacher thinks that other schools have unlimited copying privileges and pony copy limits.  Some teachers don’t get any pony print orders and some get abundance.  We might try to average the printing per grade/student.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Arant made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Stith seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 5:00.

_______________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date

